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Diary Dates 

Year 12 Presentation Night:  

Wednesday 21st November 

 

Year 12 Formal: Thursday 22nd November 

 

End of Term 4: Friday 14th December 

EARLY DISMISSAL—2pm 

 

First Day of Term 1, 2019 

Tuesday 29th January: All new McKay Avenue students & 

all Year 8’s 

Wednesday 30th January: All McKay Avenue students  
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Term 4 Update     

From the Principal… 

2019 at Avenues 
Our enrolments are growing across the school as more families are confident in our 
learning programs from Preschool to Year 12. We are still receiving high numbers of 
enrolment enquiries from families with children entering Preschool, Reception and 
Years 7 and 8 in 2019. If you know of families wanting to enrol, please encourage 
them to contact us soon to enable us to plan effectively for our classes next year.       
If you know that your child will not be returning to us in 2019, please let us know as 
soon as possible. 
 
Next year we are adding an extra Reception class, ensuring that our children have 
the best possible start to formal schooling. We will also be adding an extra class in 
the Primary years, with a Year 7 class for the first time in many years. Our Year 8 
enrolments are following the trend of 2018 and we are anticipating 5 classes at both 
Year 8 and Year 9 for 2019. 
 
The McKay Ave campus will be a building site for the 2019 school year, as we       
prepare to welcome the early and primary years’ students in 2020. While some      
disruption will be inevitable, staff members are planning now to ensure that your     
children will have appropriate classroom accommodation and that their learning will 
continue smoothly. 
 
Class of 2018 – Avenues College First Graduates! 
Our Year 12 students are in the final week of school, as they complete exams and the 
last couple of assignments for their SACE. I wish them all the very best for their     
results, and for 2019 as they head to university, TAFE, work and apprenticeships. 
After the last exam on Friday November 16, we will be celebrating 13 years of        
schooling at our Presentation Evening on Wednesday November 21st and the Year 
12 Formal on Thursday 22nd November. 
 
The last day of formal lessons for Year 11 students is Friday 23rd  November. For the 
rest of our students, Preschool to Year 10, school continues until Friday December 
14. All Year 11 school work needs to be submitted before students leave. Please 
ensure that your child attends every day, or that we are notified of the reason for their 
absence as soon as possible. 
 
Mobile Phones at School 
I acknowledge that mobile phones have become a part of everyday life and many of 

our students have a mobile phone for use while travelling to and from the College and 

during recess and lunchtime. On our primary site, these phones are handed in to the 

staff members at the reception desk at the beginning of the day, and returned at 3pm. 

At McKay Ave we have reviewed our policy in this area to ensure that all staff and 

students have the right to teach and to learn at the College without the interruption of 

the inappropriate use of mobile phones. You will find our new policy on our website  

Building Update 

 We expect the building contract to be left during this term, with building        

beginning during December.  

 There will be a number of staff members moving 

from current offices to temporary spaces; and our 
front entry will be moved! Signage will help you     
– and your children – find your way… 

 The plan for our building work on McKay Avenue 

is currently displayed in the front foyer. 
 

Robyn McLean, Principal 

Avenues College Birth to Year 12 



 

Every Day Counts 

School is better when you’re here 

Attendance fact sheet for school students  

Do I have to go to school? 

Yes, in South Australia school is compulsory until you turn 17.  

Missing one day a fortnight is the same as missing 4 whole weeks of school a year. From Reception to Year 

12 that adds up to 1.5 years of school.  

Apart from this, school is better when you attend. Your friends and your teachers notice that you’re away 

and wonder if you’re OK.  

 

Why is regular attendance at school important? 

Right now, being at school is your most important job and you’re building habits that you’ll take into        

adulthood. While it might not seem obvious, when you come to school you are learning about more than just 

Maths and English. You’re learning all sorts of skills like working in teams and meeting deadlines that will 

help when you’re an adult. If you can’t show up to school every day, how will you learn to show up for work? 

Being at school every day also means you are involved in your own learning, interacting with other            

students and teachers and are a part of environment that is motivating and stimulating. You can get help 

from your teachers and friends and won’t have to rely on trying to learn things in your own time.  

There’s also a lot of evidence that shows that young people who attend school more frequently have        

better outcomes after school too. This means they earn more money, have better job prospects, are less 

likely to misuse drugs and alcohol and are generally healthier.  

 

Do I need to let the school know if I’m going to be away? 

Yes. Your parents need to notify the school within three days of your absence. The school then decides if 

the absence is approved or not according to their attendance policy.  

If you’re away from school too much and don’t have a reasonable excuse like a serious illness, your parents 

can also get in trouble.  

Many schools have their own attendance requirements as well. This means you might pass a subject        

academically but fail it if you’ve missed too many classes. This is especially the case with SACE. You need 

to find out what your school’s attendance policy is so you aren’t unintentionally getting into trouble.  

 

Are there any good reasons to be away from school? 

Basically, no. Unless you are so sick you can’t get out of bed or there is an event like a funeral, you should 

be at school. Every day you are away is a day of classes and social connection you miss out on.   

Even medical and health appointments should be made either before or after school or during the school 

holidays. This includes family holidays. Your parents are encouraged not to plan holidays during the Term 

but to organise these during the school holidays.  

If you do have to be away for some reason, your parents need to contact the school and let them know 

what’s going on. Depending on the situation, the school might provide schoolwork for you to complete.  

 

What do I miss out on if I’m not at school? 

You miss out on all the big stuff – class discussions and all the interaction that happens in a classroom, the 

chance to get help from teachers and the opportunity to practice skills and gain knowledge. Being away 

means you miss out on the content altogether or that you need to catch up in your time.  

If all of that isn’t enough to convince you to be at school every day, being away also means you also miss 

out hanging out with your friends. Being away from school a lot can be lonely. It has a big impact on          

relationships and social connections. Believe it or not, everyone wants you at school and it really is better 

when you attend.  

 



 

  

What if I’m having problems getting to school? 

Sometimes getting to school can be about having a good routine. If you find yourself running late or     

missing school because you’re disorganised, try: 

 Having a set time to go to bed 

 Being really disciplined with technology – turn it off or better yet, leave it out of your room altogether. 

You can catch up on the all the chat and the latest episode of whatever you’re watching later on 

 Packing your bag the night before 

 Having a set time for breakfast 

 Planning to meet up with a friend so you can travel to school together. 

Sometimes though it can be hard to get to school. You might feel overwhelmed by the work or things 

might be tough with your friends. Maybe you really dislike a teacher or things at home aren’t great.       

Perhaps you’re feeling down or anxious and don’t even really know why. 

 

Whatever the situation is, staying away from school isn’t the answer. There are lots of people who want to 

help. Try talking to: 

 Your parents or another adult family member 

 A trusted teacher 

 Wellbeing Coordinator or the school counsellor 

 Another trusted adult like your coach 

 

Useful Websites/ Contacts: 

Kids Matter - www.kidsmatter.edu.au 

Youth Beyond Blue - www.youthbeyondblue.com.au 
Headspace - www.headspace.org.au  or e-headspace www.eheadspace.org.au/  for online counselling    
& support  
Reach Out – www.reachout.com 
Kids helpline - 1800 55 1800 24 hours a day, 7 days a week or web counselling  

http://www.kidsmatter.edu.au/
http://www.youthbeyondblue.com.au/
https://www.headspace.org.au/
https://eheadspace.org.au/
https://au.reachout.com/
https://kidshelpline.com.au/teens/get-help/webchat-counselling/


 

Last Day for our Year 12 Students 

Friday the 2
nd

 of November was a significant day for the Graduating Class of 2018. This day was designated the 

‘official last day’ for Year 12s and to honour the occasion parents, carers, friends and the whole Mckay Avenue site 

gathered in the gym in for an assembly designed to acknowledge every students contribution both in and out     

classroom during their secondary years. Students were welcomed into the gym by the student body where they were 

seated in a prominent position. They listened to their achievements and watched a visual trip down memory lane, 

the last caused much amusement as students saw photographs of themselves from Year 8 through to the present. 

Tahlia, Amelia and Shanay provided musical items chosen for the occasion and they were very much enjoyed by all  

present. All too soon it was over and time for the students to exit the gym for one last time and head to the Resource 

Centre for lunch. As they left the entire assembly stood and applauded one more time to say thank you and good 

luck for the future. 

 

 

 



 

   PCW Update— Bron Jory 

In Term 3, we had some volunteers from our NESCI team run a lunch time activity called “Minute to Win it”. We had games 

from Mummy Wrap, Cookie face, Suck it Up, Tissue Issue and Junk in the Trunk. Student’s won small food prizes and 

earned points for their houses. It was all a bit of a laugh. Well done to all who gave it a go.  

Look out in Term 4, Week 5’s there will be a Survivor twist and new games. 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Term I had the pleasure of teaming up with Lewis in Year 12 to help organise his quiz called “I ask, you answer”.           

We ran it as a lunchtime activity with some movie tickets provided from Alissa as first prize. Congratulations to Tommy in 

Year 8  who had won this. 

Available on 

Monday & 

Wednesday 



 

   The Power to End Violence Against Women 

The Power to End Violence Against Women program run by Port Community Ltd, The Port Adelaide 
Football Club developed with Centrecare Catholic Family Services and the Department for Education   
raises awareness around the issue of violence against women and promotes respectful relationships to 
young men in Year 10 across schools in South Australia. The program provided the information and skills           
necessary for young men to make informed choices to prevent violent behaviours in society. 

Year 10 male students were given the unique opportunity to participate in this program. The Power to End 
Violence Against Women program ran at Avenues College over 2 sessions. Students engaged positively in 
the program and enjoyed interacting with the facilitators and players. 

  

 



 

Year 11 Psychology Trip To Adelaide University & MOD 

At the end of Term 3, Year 11 Psychology students travelled into the city to experience a guided tour of 

Adelaide University, as well as a Q&A session with a PHD student. After some lunch, we headed to MOD 

– an interactive gallery full of displays bringing together the latest research and technology in science and 

art. There was even a chair that tested each person’s interpretation and tolerance of pain!  

   Lunchtime Tunes 

We have been enjoying the talent of students every Wednesday lunchtime’s. Students have had the      

opportunity to perform during lunches to promote confidence and perform the songs they are practicing in 

their music lessons. Well done everyone!  

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

   Music– Beatty Avenue 

Throughout the year, our Year 6/7 class was rehearsing for 

the Northern Regions Festival of music. These students 

performed at the STARplex Theatre in Gawler on October 

24. They all performed fantastically, demonstrating          

enthusiasm and commitment throughout the event. Our 

class also had two students hosting the event along with 

one student performing a solo. We would like to thank all 

the students and parents for their dedication to the event 

and would like to congratulate all the Year 7 students on 

their final performance in the Festival of Music. 

Josh Haynes & Tracey Fullerton 

Term 3 saw the introduction of a musical theatre troupe at 

the Beatty Avenue campus. We have students from grades 

4 – 7 preparing for a performance showcasing musical 

numbers from various musicals. The final performance will 

be conducted at 1:30pm on Friday November 30
th
 at the 

Beatty Avenue Gymnasium. We would like to extend an 

invitation to all family and friends who wish to attend. The 

event will be a fantastic display of student dedication and 

ability from our primary years. If you would like more       

Information on this event, please speak to Josh on the 

Beatty Avenue site.                                           Josh Haynes 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


